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Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB 1334 will require all health benefit plans to provide standard fertility preservation services 

when medically necessary treatment may directly or indirectly cause iatrogenic infertility. OMES 

believes there to be 180 men and women annually who would be included at an estimated cost to 

the system of $445,000 if 25% request the service. OMES believes there to be 180 men and 

women annually who would be included at an estimated cost of $313,125 if 25% request the 

service. OMES believes there could be a large first-year impact of 650 current members 

receiving treatment that could request this service with a possible first year cost of $1.6 million. 

 

FY’25 Impact: $1,969,688.00 

 

Full Year Impact: $758,125.00 

 

Prepared by: Oklahoma Health Care Authority, the Office of Management and Enterprise 

Services, and Senate Fiscal Staff 


